Workforce Development Board

September 23, 2003


WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD

SEPTEMBER 23, 2003                                 
     8:30 A.M.   
TOMPKINS COUNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY  

PRESENT:  
R. Bohman, D. Czerwonka, L. Dillon, M. Dolan, R. Fortier, P. Gardner, C. Haynes, L. Leonard, D. McDonald, J. Little, M. Opperman, R. Pass, L. Patz, A. Pedersen, S. Pronti, J. Rossi, C. Sowards, M. Stamm, I. Stein, M. Turnbull, J. Wesche

EXCUSED: 
B. Blanchard, J. Maglione, T. Mallinson, T. O’Neill, N. Zahler


ABSENT:     
T. Colbert, D. Herath, D. Marsh, D. McDonald, J. McPheeters, S. White

GUESTS:    
J. Flynn, D. Chodan, NYSDOL; J. Cunningham, AM&T

STAFF:
 Debra Giordano, Jennifer Luu

CALL TO ORDER


Chair Turnbull called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was Moved by Mr. Pass, seconded by Mr. Bohman and unanimously adopted by voice vote of members present to approve the minutes of May 27, 2003, as submitted.

ANNOUNCEMENTS


Ms. Sowards announced that Greg Gizewski has been awarded the James Wall Award for customer service through the National Association of Workforce Agencies.  Mr. Gizewski recently traveled to Seattle, Washington to accept the award.  


Mr. Stamm reported that Primet is moving to Ithaca.  They are a high-tech start-up company from Baltimore and there is potential for their employee base to grow to 30-40 employees.  He stated that TCAD has a marketing initiative underway to target these types of firms and noted Workforce Development as well as Cornell University played an important role in persuading them to locate here.  

CHAIR’S APPOINTMENTS


Ms. Turnbull made the following appointments:


Workforce Services Committee – Michael Stamm, Chair


Marketing and Outreach Committee – Todd Mallinson, Chair


Youth Employment Council – Mary Opperman, Chair


Special Committee – Jack Little, Chair


Board members were asked to notify Board staff if they would like to serve on a specific committee.  Ms. Giordano noted that the Quality and Assessment and Workforce Services Committee have been combined and stated that if members find themselves appointment to the new Workforce Services Committee it is because they had served on one of the two committees in the past.

AMEND BY-LAWS


The Board reviewed the amended by-laws.  The will be brought to the next Board meeting for approval.  

NOMINATIONS


It was Moved by Ms. Dillon, seconded by Mr. Stamm and unanimously adopted by voice vote of members present to approve the nomination of Kelly Mann from Wegmans to the Board.  Ms. Mann will be replacing Nathan Carlisle who had held the seat previously.  Mr. Carlisle has moved out of the area.

GUEST ANNOUNCEMENTS


Diane Chodan, WIA Program Monitor from the New York State Department of Labor was introduced.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Ms. Giordano provided her report in writing.  It is included at the end of the minutes.


Ms. Giordano updated the Board on the approval of the Board’s operating budget.  She stated that the $53,709 Over-Target Request (OTR) previously submitted to the County Legislature has been reduced to $28,965.  This is the result of additional revenue being obtained.  Ms. Giordano reported that the County is very supportive and approved the request pending final budget discussions.    Mr. Stamm noted that the County is very interested in the work of the Workforce Development Board and he believes the request will be funded either through county fund or through the Industrial Development Agency.


Ms. Giordano also reported that the Executive Committee is recommending that the Board remain under the County structure, but relocate the offices to space adjacent to TCAD’s offices at 200 East Buffalo Street.   The move is anticipated to occur January 1, 2004, and this will strengthen the linkage between the Board and economic development.

YOUTH EMPLOYMENT COUNCIL


Ms. Opperman reported that the Summer Youth Employment Program has concluded.  Tompkins Community Action runs a wonderful program with very little administrative funds and they continue to expand the program each year.  This year’s program served 25 youth.  She reported that the Council also approved the contract with the Office of Employment and Training for the WIA Youth Program for the period July 1, 2003 through June 30, 2004.

STATE OF THE WORKFORCE REPORT


Ms. Giordano provided a presentation on the State of the Workforce Report.  There was discussion about the possibility of developing a group to help reach out to underdeveloped diversity groups in the community.  The report is available in the Board office or online at http://www.tompkinsworkforceny.org/stateofworkforcereport.pdf .  

FUTURE DIRECTION


Mr. Pedersen facilitated a discussion on the future direction of the Board.  Comments were as follows:  

Heighten sense of urgency:

What can we do to “Bring issues, support, home?”

· Reinforce Boards role in system – role, goals, prioritize.

· Responsibility to promote Ithaca as a good place to live and work.

· Celebrating what we have.

· Increase partnerships with private industry.

Board Issues – Suggestions:

· More proactive “youth summit”.

· Increase partnership with educational institutions – high schools, etc.

· Provide forum for “Guidance Counselors” – reach out more 

· Increase internship opportunities

Meetings:
· Material needs to be relevant

· Set aside time for focused discussion

· Reach out beyond current membership

· Strategies organizations are using to recruit and retain older workers

· Best practices in community

· What’s working?

· Need to track activities – progress on projects, initiatives – issues, actions, and status

· How do goals relate to the specific initiatives – how we relate to goals – what is real work of the Board.  

· Yes – focus on actions, issues, numbers system

· Task executive committee with numbers

· Do we understand how systems, agencies, relate?

· Prime focus getting right people right jobs

· Understand prime reasons people come to the table.

· Move meetings to other facilities, location – what others are doing

· Take time to learn about service agencies

· Where do we fit into the larger picture – our WIB vs. State, region, nation?

Frequency and Length of Meetings:

· Seem to be OK

Key Actions:

· Have all major players in community understand what workforce issues are.

· People got jobs – results

· Assisted filling every job need.

· Issues of the future – what’s coming – planning

· Able to fill vacancies with competent people.

· Integrate demographics with business plans.

Key Success Issues:

· Share needs, trends, information on workforce needs, projections.

· Common understanding of industry terms/needs.

· Impact of large retail on current business.

· Increase government interaction, knowledge re:  employment, etc.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for November 18, 2003, at 8:30a.m. in the Borg Warner Room at the Tompkins County Public Library.

Minutes prepared by Jennifer Luu.
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